

Orbost North Primary School 4767

Rupert Street, PO Box 107 Orbost, 3888 Vic. Phone (03) 5154 1217 Principal: Joanne Dacy-Broome orbost.north.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au www.orbostnorthprimaryschool.net



16th July 2019



Dear Families,

Welcome back to a new term at Orbost North. It was great to see everyone here and rugged up yesterday, in fact we had to honour our attendance pledge and give everyone a milo with a marshmallow at lunch time! Congratulations to everyone for attending on time.

Term three will be another exciting, busy, work filled term.

Our Year 5 and 6 class are off to Melbourne next week for their DOXA Camp with Graham Millward and Julie Patterson, despite the early start this will be a fabulous camp and I'm sure everyone will enjoy it.

Mrs Kelly Scott is on Long Service Leave for the first two weeks of term and Sue Box and I are going to enjoy teaching the Prep/1/2's during that time.



In week three we will begin working with Marlo Primary School again on Tuesday afternoons, previously this has been a very valuable learning time for everyone and we look forward to it.

WHAT'S ON?

Healthy Breakfast: Mon-Fri, 8.30-9am Friday –Lunch orders every Friday! Every Thurs after school: Golf mentor practice 3.15–4.30pm (Starts again this week)

Wed 17 Jul – Whole school excursion to the CFA shed in Orbost 2pm

Mon 22 Jul- Year 5/6 group leave for DOXA camp in Melbourne at 3.40am Fri 26 Jul- Year 5/6 group return at 7.10pm

Bookclub orders due

Wed 31 Jul- School Council meeting:
4.30pm

Thur 8 Aug- Dress up day and activities for Book Week.

This week we celebrated some back dated awards for Kahlee, Jordan and Holli Boehmke. We also announced our two Term Two award winners: Gemma Brumfit and Hamish Hewat who both showed us their positive attitude toward work, upheld our values and tried very hard

last term, congratulations!

This week I will be sharing my Morning-Tea with **Seb Boehmke.** I always look forward to these special times with the students.

In the last week of last term, we held our Longest Morning -Tea fundraiser for Cancer Research. A





delicious morning-tea was prepared by students and enjoyed by all. The JSC raised \$33.00.

Last term we held our Report Giving day, if you were unable to come along and talk to your child's teacher and pick up their report, you are most welcome to ring the school and make a time that's convenient for both. This is an important opportunity for you and your child/children to meet with their teachers and discuss their progress whilst reading their reports. It's a two way information giving process and a great way to communicate about what is happening at school and at home. Children are usually very keen to show you what they are learning so please come along.

Golf will continue this term, unfortunately we were unsuccessful again in getting funding for Sporting Schools.

This Term Junior School Council have decided to continue to run Weekly, Warm, Wintery lunches as their ongoing school fund raiser. This week we have Pumpkin soup with or without ginger plus buttered toast! Only \$2 a serve.

This week we have two more winners for the Kingfruit food voucher, they are: Jasper Hewat and Silas Martin! Thanks, Kingfruit.

School attendance is very important. While the best place for sick children is at home, if they are not sick please ensure that your children come to school, well rested, on time for the start of school and ready to learn on each school day. Their future depends on it! Remember all students do maths from 9.15 to 10.30 am every morning!

Cheers,

Jo Dacy-Broome Principal



Junior School Council Healthy Eating Initiative

Winter warming soups with toast available each day for \$2.00. Food vouchers, purchased with the proceeds of hot lunches, will be raffled each Monday at morning assembly.

Student Detail update Please remember to update any changed family details—phone numbers etc. It is very important that the school has up to date contact details for parents so we can contact you in the case of an emergency. The school will always try to get in touch with parents first but if we cannot reach you we will call your nominated emergency contacts. So please keep all these details up to date.